
Doug, (with a little help from his friends) 
made and installed a handrail outside 
the front of the shed to increase the 
safety of all our members.

Noel  brought  in  his  model  of the Sovereign 
of the Seas. It took him two years to complete 
this model. The detail is incredible. Its easy to 
see why it was such a long term project.

Brian has spent hours painstakingly wire brushing 
away  a  thick  layer  of paint off his heffalump.He  

expected to have to repaint it but was delighted to find the original vibrant glaze under the old 
paint.



Ian was seen making his coffin. I think he 
may have got his measurements wrong!

David routing mahjong boards, ably supervised 
by Jim.



We had a visit from Maree Blackburn from the 
Hastings shed. Maree called for a cup of tea and 
stayed all morning. She was given the 'royal' 
treatment by Brian & Mike. Maree was struck by 
the cooperation and camaraderie amongst our 
members. Mike never misses an opportunity to 
promote his book.

One of our more recently acquired 
pieces of kit, a metal cut off saw. 
Doug is using it to make the hand 
rail featured on page one of this 
journal.

David, wood  turning.  He  is  forever 
finding himself in front of the camera 
lens!



Another project successfully completed. 
It   made   a   pleasant   change   to  be 
working    outside,    instead   of   being 
cooped up in the shed.

Meet the residents

All finished



One of several messages received from children at our local Marewa school.

Snapshots editor: Ian Appleton      ian@appletonpianos.co.nz 
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